
[image: image1.png]U

CANCER

Registered charity 1157763





26 March 2020
Mr Tim Irish
Vice chair
National Institute for Health and Care Excellence

10 Spring Gardens
London SW1A 2BU
Dear Mr Irish,
Re: Final Appraisal Determination – Pembrolizumab for previously treated advanced or metastatic urothelial cancer (CDF review TA519) [ID1536]
Fight Bladder Cancer would like to appeal against the Final Appraisal Determination for the above-mentioned technology appraisal on the following grounds: In making the assessment that preceded the recommendation, NICE has failed to act fairly

Ground 1a: In making the assessment that preceded the recommendation, NICE has: failed to act fairly 

1a.1

Pembrolizumab is the first PD-1 inhibitor to show a significant overall survival benefit for bladder cancer in a phase 3 trial. Pembrolizumab has shown to significantly prolong the time to deterioration in health compared to chemotherapy. This is further demonstrated by the real-life stories of patients.

Possibly the most dramatic result of this new treatment option is that certain people seem to do very well on it with significant extension of life. Whilst this is not seen in all patients, it certainly gives hope where is currently very little. Patients surveyed have indicated that based on their personal experiences with pembrolizumab they ranked it extremely effective at controlling their bladder cancer. 

Quality of life indications from the trial data, together with the stories from patients, is that pembrolizumab has reduced side effects when compared to platinum-based chemotherapies. When comparing to side-effects from other therapies, patients have said it was much better than other therapies in terms of severity of side-effects. There is also an indication that the quantity of life-threatening adverse events is substantially reduced.

Patients surveyed also indicated that pembrolizumab had an overwhelmingly positive effect on their quality of life. Patients generally feel that pembrolizumab does not interfere with everyday activities.

Conclusion
At the moment, pembrolizumab is the most promising treatment approved by the EMA for advanced bladder cancer. If NICE does not recommend this treatment, then patients with advanced bladder cancer will have substantially reduced treatment options. There are a proportion of patients with advanced bladder cancer who would benefit substantially from treatment with pembrolizumab. If we do not allow these patients to be treated under the NHS, then we are failing to offer these terminal cancer patients the treatment and care that they deserve.

Fight Bladder Cancer wishes this appeal to proceed at a written appeal.
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